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To: 

•  McGuire, Catherine (POL); 
•  Scott, William (POL); 
•   

+8 others 

  
Dear Acting Captain Altorfer: 
Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 81.1 that have 
been submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package 
and information provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as 
follows: 
Recommendation 81.1:  The SFPD should clearly articulate its hiring and background standards 
as matter of building community trust and ensuring applicants are prepared. 
Response to Recommendation 81.1:  
Though the City of San Francisco’s Department of Human Resources largely oversees the hiring 
process, SFPD has nonetheless taken ownership of making sure that all of the Department’s 
hiring and background standards are clearly articulated on its website. 
SFPD has a webpage specifically focused on the hiring process. It includes clear links to (1) the 
salary and benefits; (2) the application process, including what the physical ability test and 
background investigation entail; (3) the selection procedures, and (4) the Basic Academy. SFPD 
also took into consideration feedback provided by the California Department of Justice and 
Hillard Heintze to add some language to the hiring webpage and to reorganize the layout to 
make information about hiring clearer for applicants. As one example of how SFPD clearly 
articulates its hiring process, SFPD includes videos on its website that detail each component of 
the physical ability test, which gives applicants insight on what to expect and how to prepare. 
SFPD also makes clear that, as part of the background investigation process, investigators will 
contact current and previous neighbors (where practicable) of an applicant. The detailed 
information on the hiring process helps applicants understand all of the stages and what is 
expected of them. 
Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial 
compliance with this recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would 
like to discuss these further.  

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or 
attachments from untrusted sources. 



 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further.  Thank you. 
  
Tanya 
 
 
Tanya S. Koshy 
Deputy Attorney General 
Civil Rights Enforcement Section 
California Department of Justice 
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100 
Oakland, CA  94612 
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